
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

No.SBSC/929        Date: 15.09.2025 

 

 

NOTICE 

Encouraging Students to Cast Their Votes in Students’ Union Elections 2025. 

 

 

All students are hereby informed that the Delhi University Students’ Union Elections 

will be held on 18th September 2025 (Thursday). 

 

Your active participation is vital for strengthening democracy at both the college and 

the University level. Voting is always not only your right but also your responsibility 

as a student and as a citizen. 

 

To encourage maximum participation and to strengthen democracy at College level, 

every student who comes to cast his/her vote will be given 5 lectures attendance. 

Additionally, keeping in view the security and convenience of girl students, the 

College has created a dedicated Pink Booth. Further, to make the event more 

engaging, a special selfie point has also been set up for students to capture their 

memorable moments after casting their votes. 

 

We urge all students to come forward, exercise their democratic right, and contribute 

towards building a vibrant democracy. 

 

Date of Voting:  18th September 2025 

Polling Booths:  D-1(Pink Booth- Only for Girls), D-5, F-1 and F-5 

Time:    8:30 am-1:00pm  

 

 

 

(Prof. Arun Kumar Attree)      (Mr. Naman Jain) 

Principal      Convener, Students’ Union & Welfare 

 

Enclosure:Instructions and Guidelines for Voting



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

STUDENTS' UNION ELECTION 2025 
 

GUIDELINES FOR CANDIDATES 
 

 Contesting Candidates can also cast their vote. 
 He/she may visit the pooling booth but not more than once 
 Candidates will not be allowed to stay within campus premises after casting their 

votes or checking the polling booth 
 Candidate may come and sit in the room when counting of votes will take place 

(post 1:00 p.m.). 
 The followings room have been allotted for counting: 

o Room C-1: President 
o Room C-5: Vice President 

GUIDELINES FOR STUDENTS 
 

 All students must carry a VALID COLLEGE ID card. 
 The students of first year, who have not collected their college ID card yet, can 

collect it from admin desk near Gate No.1A on polling day by producing fee receipt 
and any one other valid ID proof, viz., Voter Identity Card, Aadhar Card, Pan Card, 
Driving License. 

 The entry of the students will be allowed from Gate No.1A and exit from Gate No. 2A. 
 The first semester students, who have deposited their fees till 9th September 2025, 

can cast their votes. 
 The students will first cast their voted for DUSU candidates via EVM and then for the 

College Union election via ballot papers. 
 In the case of College ballot, students need to put the stamp in front of their 

preferred candidates. 
 If a student wishes not to vote for any candidate, he/she can stamp against NOTA. 
 Students cannot choose both, i.e., candidate name and NOTA on the same ballot 

paper. This will be considered an invalid vote 
 Students must ensure that they press the end button after casting the last vote on 

EVM. 
 Carrying mobile phones is strictly prohibited at the polling booth and counting 

centres, except for members of the Election Committee. 

 The students, who will cast their votes, will get five lectures attendance for the 
day. 

 For the convenience of girl students, a dedicated Pink Booth has been set up in 
Room No. D-1, where only girl students will be allowed to cast their votes. 

 The election results will be announced on the same day, immediately after the 
counting of votes is completed. 

 Winning candidates are strictly prohibited from organizing or participating in 
any kind of procession, rally, or celebratory march. 

 No indiscipline will be tolerated at the College premises. 
 

 
(Prof. Arun Kumar Attree)     (Mr. Naman Jain) 
Principal          Convener, Students’ Union & Welfare 


